
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 19, 2022 

 

 

To:  Participants 

 

From: New York State Teamsters Council – United Parcel Service (“UPS”) Retiree Health 

Fund  

 

Re: At-Home COVID-19 Test Kits 

 

Under the recently enacted law, effective January 15, 2022, the New York State Teamsters 

Council – United Parcel Service (“UPS”) Retiree Health Fund (“Fund”) is required to cover 

the cost of At-Home COVID-19 tests for diagnostic reasons during the public health 

emergency.  The public health emergency was recently extended to April 17, 2022, but it 

could be further extended. 

 

Express Scripts, our pharmacy benefit manager, will be administering this benefit for the 

Fund.  Currently, if you purchase tests kits, you will need to submit a paper claim form to 

Express Scripts for reimbursement.  This means that when purchasing your COVID-19 

tests for diagnostic reasons you must present the test at the pharmacy counter, obtain a 

receipt and then submit that to Express Scripts for reimbursement of your payment.  You 

can locate more information on paper claims submissions at www.express-scripts.com or 

via their cell phone app. 

 

The Fund has been informed that presenting your prescription card for point of service 

purchase is not available at this time. ESI estimates that it will be two weeks before this 

service is available.   

 

To be eligible to purchase the test kits, you will need to attest to the reason for acquiring 

the COVID-19 test.  Please note the following: 

 

• If you are acquiring the test for personal diagnostic reasons (and not for 

employment purposes), you will be allowed to purchase up to eight tests per month 

at a $0 copay. For example, a box with two tests would count as two total tests.  

Once you have exhausted the maximum number, you will be responsible for the 

cost of any additional tests purchased.  This benefit extends to each qualified 

beneficiary covered under the plan.  

 

• You will also be required to attest that the test has not (and will not be) reimbursed 

by another source and is not for resale.  

http://www.express-scripts.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are unable to make the required attestation(s), you will be required to pay for the test 

according to the existing benefit design. 

 

The Fund also became aware that as of January 19th , 2022 you may be able to obtain four 

(4) test kits for free through the mail, directly from this government 

website https://www.covidtests.gov/ 

 

As this benefit is newly enacted, if you have any questions contact the Fund Office at 

877.698.3863 or through our e-mail at benefits@nytfund.org 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

New York State Teamsters Council – United Parcel Service (“UPS”) Retiree Health Fund 
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